## THE PARIS CLINIC

OF DR. H. D. JUNKIN

July 19th., 1941.

Dr. Fred W. Rankin 271 W. Short Street Lexington, Ky.

My Dear Dr. Rankin:

Mr. Alan Parrish of this city called me two evenings ago relative to a pleasant conversation he had with you on a train coming west. It was indeed a great source of happiness to all of us here to have direct word from you. All of us recall the visit to our city and the splendid discussion you gave us at our meeting. I also recall very well the masterful work you accomplished at the Mayo Clinic and the introduction of your clamp which we still use here with a high degree of success.

Incidentally, we extend our congratulations to you on the election to the office of President of the A. M. A. This is certainly one time where the officer reflects distinction and honor on the office rather than the office on the officer. Your constructive work in Surgery and in Organized Medicine certainly deserves just that honor and we here are very happy of the recognition given you.

We hear a great deal of the great work you are doing in Lexington and we are so happy and so proud to feel that we are included in your great group of friends in the States.

I am

Most sincerely yours,

H. D. Junkin, M. D.

Justin